

## SOUTH HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL

'Building Character, Learning Together'

Heath Lane Hemel Hempstead Hertfordshire HP1 1TT **Tel:** 01442 402127

email: admin@southhill.herts.sch.uk website: www.southhill.herts.sch.uk

Headteacher: Miss J Wellbelove BA (Hons) PGCE

30th October 2023

Dear Parent/Carer.

## Remembrance Day Garden - Promoting History, Art and Remembrance We need your help!

Every year at South Hill, we hold a 'Remembrance day' service outside in our playground, which always serves as a poignant and thoughtful moment for both our staff and pupils.

This year, we would like to create a 'Remembrance day' garden in our outside Gazebo to create something our pupils will remember for a long time to come and to help them reflect on the day.

We need your help! We would like as many South Hill families as possible to create a 'Remembrance day' milk bottle.

This can be as simple or as creative as you like! Here are some examples:







We would suggest using a washed out 4 or 2 pint milk bottle and then:

- Draw a design on a piece of paper and then placing the paper inside
- Decorate the bottle with paper and then sealing with pvc glue
- Use sharpie pens to draw a design on the side

Please could we ask for completed milk bottles to be given to your class teacher by Thursday 9th November so that we have time to organise the bottles. If you would like to borrow any resources to decorate your bottle, please see Mrs Farmery and we will do our best to help you.

We would love each pupil to decorate one bottle (or more if you would like to). Please could we ask that designs are waterproof and that the lid of the bottle is screwed on, as they will be placed outside in all weathers. We are really grateful for your time and support for this special project.

Yours sincerely

C Farmery S Cason R Fawcett

Mrs Farmery, Miss Cason and Miss Fawcett History and Art Subject leaders









